
 
 

ACTIVITY REPORT 2021-2023 OF THE FIB TECHNICAL COMMITTEE (TC) 

 

FIB’s Technical Committee consisted of the following persons: 

• Arne Anderstedt (SWE), chairman 

• Tor Audun Sørensen (NOR), vice-chairman 

• Frank Peters (NED), secretary 

• Tobias Karlsson (FIN) 

• Yuri Molotkov (RUS) 

• Anders Bergström (SWE) – resigned 25 November 2022 

• Pär Gustafsson (SWE) – from 25 November 2022 

  (SWE has two members, but one vote) 

FIB Secretary-General and representatives from FIB RRC and EC were present during most of the meetings. 

 

Official meetings held in the period July 2021-June 2023: 24. 

Mostly due to the COVID-19 pandemic, most of these meetings were online (some decisions were made by 

email discussions). 

 

All minutes of the meetings of Technical Committee are published on FIB’s website: 

https://www.worldbandy.com/committees/ 

 

Most important issues/activities/decisions: 

- In the mentioned time period, TC has put a lot of work in discussing and handling the sport in 

relation to COVID-19 and the situation regarding Russia-Ukraine. 

- Time-table for FIB tournaments, a lot of tournaments had to be cancelled, relocated or postponed. 

- Defining the international periods (“windows”). 

- Discussing issues regarding FIB tournaments (problems, difficulties, solutions etc.). 

- Discussions on changes in the Conditions for senior and youth tournaments, both men and women 

(for example: age limits, gender equality). 

- Composition or approval of match programs in FIB tournaments. 

- TC representatives worked as tournament director in FIB tournaments. 

- Financial conditions for various tournaments. 

 

Other tasks of Technical Committee: 

- Discussing about (adjusting) playing rules, together with Rules and Referee Committee 

- Handling of referee reports (red cards) not processed by tournament juries 

- Transfer regulations/fees 

- Send proposals or advice to FIB Executive Committee 

 

Nijmegen, the Netherlands 

March 6, 2023 

 

Frank Peters 

Secretary 


